Boxford Conservation Commission

Attn: Ross Povenmire, Director of Conservation

7A Spofford Road

Boxford, MA 01921 S

January 11, 2016 WILLIAMS
W“‘ & SPARAGES
Y

Subject: Environmental Monitoring Report #5 - Boxford Common
DEP File Number 114-1166

Dear Commission Members,

We conducted and inspection this morning following the recent storm, (see attached photos). In
general the site looks good and the erosion controls are doing their job. We did not observe any
breaches in the erosion control or sediment migration from the recent rain event.

There is water in the certified vernal pool at the beginning of the access road and as you can see
from the photograph the water is clear. The wetland at the bridge crossing is clean and free of
sediment as well.

R.A.D. informed me this morning that they were able to haul most of the sand to the nesting area on
Friday and will not be using the access road until tomorrow. They are expecting additional sand
tomorrow and hope to have the nesting area completed by the end of the week.

The cold weather this week should help firm up the access road and make it easier to travel. We
expect most of the access road to be solid as early as tomorrow.

Our office will continue to monitor the erosion controls on site in accordance with the requirements
set forth in the Order of Conditions. If you should have any questions regarding this information
please do not hesitate to contact our office.

Sincerely,

WILLIAMS & SPARAGES, LLC

/2 Pl blo—

Greg J. Hochmuth, RS, PWS, CWS
Ecological Division Manager

cc: Christian C. Huntress, RLA

189 North Main Street, Suite 101 e Middleton, MA 01949 e Tel: (978) 539-8088 e www.wsengineers.com









